


Annual General Meeting of Withington Parish Council

[bookmark: _Hlk482864817]Wednesday 10th May 2017 at 7.30pm in the Parish Room

Minutes

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Neil Maxwell, Lesley Stone, Martin Timmis, Alan Williams Denise Roscoe (Clerk) Mathew Mead (SC Community Enablement Officer) 7 members of the public

01/2017	Welcome.  Cllr Heath welcomed everyone again

02/2017	Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office by Councillors.  Councillors signed their declarations which were witnessed by the Clerk.

03/2017	Election of Chairman.  Councillor Phil Heath was elected unopposed.  Proposed by Cllr. Timmis, seconded by Cllr. Maxwell.  He signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

04/2017	Apologies Shropshire Cllr Lezley Picton, Bernie Jones, Jon Scutt, Brenda Marshall,
Marion Hillaby, Jonathan Walton, Jenny Newby, Shirley Davies

05/2017	Declaration of Interests.  There were no declarations of interests.

06/2017	Election of Vice Chairman.  Cllr Martin Timmis was elected unopposed.  Proposed by Cllr Heath, seconded by Cllr. Maxwell.

07/2017	Election of Responsible Finance Officer.  Cllr. Alan Williams was elected unopposed.  Proposed by Cllr Stone, seconded by Cllr Heath.  Cllr Williams proposed the Clerks probationary period should end and now become the Proper Officer to the Parish Council.  Resolved: Clerk appointed permanently and designated Proper Officer as of 10 May 2017.

08/2017	Approval of the Minutes of the AGM held on 11th May 2016 minutes accepted as correct and signed by the Chairman

[bookmark: _Hlk483064088]09/2017	Responsible Finance Officer’s Report
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09/2017	Responsible Finance Officer’s Report cont….
The accounts for 2016/17 have been approved by the internal audit, and the Annual Return has been signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

The balance of the loan from Shropshire Council for the Village Green purchase has now reduced to £32,000

Approval was given for all payments made since 15/03/17 and outstanding payments.  Explanation of payments over £100 - £121.25 paid for membership of the Shropshire Association of Local Councils.  £3,680.00 paid to Shropshire Council for the loan used to purchase the Village Green.

Quotes for insuring the village green volunteers are expensive.  Action: Cllr Williams to investigate more affordable alternatives.

10/2017	Appointment of representative to the Local Joint Committee.  Cllr. Lesley Stone was elected unopposed.  Proposed by Cllr. Heath, seconded by Cllr. Williams

11/2017	Reports on Parish Plan

Housing & Commercial Development: Cllr Phil Heath 
Withington continues to be defined as “open Countryside” in the Shropshire Council Site Allocations and Management of Development Plan (SamDev). This classification allows only for affordable housing, housing for a worker with justified local need, and conversion of redundant buildings. The Shropshire Homes proposal for 17 houses was opposed by the PC and the majority of our residents. Shropshire planning department rejected the application and Shropshire Homes went to appeal on 5th February 2016.  The Inspector upheld the Shropshire Council Planning department’s decision and planning was refused.  Thank you to everyone who submitted objections and attended the planning hearing.
A planning application for 2 large chicken sheds housing 120,000 birds at the Rea Farm in Upton Magna submitted by Sundorne Estate in October.  A large number of objections (85 to date) have been raised by residents of both Upton Magna and Withington based primarily on smell and significant increase in HGV traffic. A decision was expected in January but has been deferred.
Bowbrook Archers submitted a revised plan for a new club house to incorporate an indoor archery range which was approved with no objections from the PC or our residents. Work has started and we have invited Jonathan Walton from the club to give us a progress report and update on the clubs activities.

Church: Report by Marion Hillaby – Church Warden
Throughout the year the normal pattern of weekly services was maintained, led by members of the Deanery clergy, visiting ministers and members of the congregation.  We were sorry to see David Chantry leave us in November as he had been a well-respected rector and his pastoral care had been a great comfort to many of us in difficult times.  The regular congregation at each service saw some growth so we more often had more than 10 worshippers.  Sadly, our Family Services were attended by very few families with their children.  We have a faithful core who all continued to play their part, by acting as sides persons, reading, leading intercessions, “playing” the music, washing the linen, cleaning the silver and also helping to keep the church and churchyard in good order. 
We had special services for the main festivals of the Church’s year but the attendance at our Easter Holy Communion was poor.  Services around Christmas were well attended, especially the Christingle which was a real coming together of the Church’s family.  We had two funeral services and later the burial of ashes. 
The monthly Coffee Mornings, part of our outreach and mission to the community, continued to be popular, mainly with the older members of the village and it was good to see new villagers and the recently retired attending regularly.  Our outreach to children and young people was mainly through Messy Church, Open the Book and Youth Café which were attended by children from this parish and members of the congregation took their part in running these regular sessions. 
We had the regular series of social events during the year which brought people together and raised much needed funds.  We had an Easter Egg trail, the Scarecrow weekend, Summer Fete, Strawberries and Fizz afternoon tea, Bonfire and Fireworks evening and the Christmas Bazaar, all of which were organised by the Social Committee and well supported by many of the wider village community. 
Without the committed support of the clergy, the PCC and other members of the congregation and supportive villagers, the Church Warden’s role would have been well-nigh impossible last year as I dealt with family illnesses and deaths so I would like to say an especially big thank you to everyone who helped in so many ways. 

Parish Room: Report from Jon Scutt
The Parish Room continues to be used regularly for various parish activities including, Parish Council meetings, PCC meetings, WI, yoga, coffee mornings, flicks in the sticks and more occasional things like the Christmas bazaar, other social events and of course voting, which seems to be fairly frequent these days.
We have managed to keep rental prices the same and still cover our costs.
No major expenditure in the last year, as we had the kitchen renovated the previous year.
We are aware that we do need to do some decorating, particularly the toilets & storeroom, but also the main hall is in need of a fresh coat of paint.
After many years, Val Nolan is looking to step down, we are very grateful for everything Val has done over all the years she has been on the committee and we are looking for other people to join Brenda & me on the committee, please see Jon or Brenda if you would like to help.

Hare and Hounds: Cllr Phil Heath
Food continues to be served on Friday evening which is proving very popular and on a Sunday lunchtime.  Overall the pub continues to do well and is used regularly by locals and people from further afield.  A notable success has been the H&H “bake off” which raises money for charity, this year being the Heart Foundation.  So, if you fancy yourself as a bit of a cake maker please take part next year.
Dave Buswell is planning to start work on the outbuilding this year for which he has planning permission to turn it into a holiday let.

Footpaths: Report by Jenney Newby
We replaced a stile by Rodington Road close to the pumping station.  It was a difficult job because as we dug the post holes they started to fill with water and turned the soil we used for firming the posts to mud!  With the aid of some large stones we managed to get the stile done so I hope it all stays in place. Other than that, we`ve continued with clearing vegetation and checking that pathways through crops are kept clear.  Shropshire Council P3 partnership are doing a programme of refurbishment on the Shropshire Way; only a small part of it runs through Withington parish but I`ve sent in details of some of the minor things that need fixing so during the Summer the council team will be working on that.  They`ll also be working in Upton Magna and Rodington so we should end up with a good useable local walking route.

Cllr Heath reported that Parishioners need to be aware that Brettells have withdrawn the use of the permissive path around the field opposite Bakehouse Yard (Peter & Anita Littlewood) and this can no longer be used.  The PC will be issuing an updated footpath map very soon which will be displayed on the noticeboard and placed on the web site 
 
Canal: Report from Bernie Jones: 
The Shrewsbury & Newport Canals Trust has submitted a Round 2 bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund for £1.3M for its "Thomas Telford @ Wappenshall Wharf" project, which is just north of Telford near Apley. The project will cost £1.82M and the remainder of the money has been raised by the Trust.  The outcome will be made known in mid-June.  The project will restore two fine Grade ll listed warehouses that will house a permanent museum centring on the life and works of Thomas Telford.  The space will be flexible to enable it to be utilised for celebrations and business use for the community.  There will also be a quality cafe incorporated into the smaller building.  If any parishioners would like to have a look inside these buildings and a tour of the wharf, Bernie would be delighted to arrange this. Just call him on 07971 016322.
They have also cleared approximately 1.5 Km of the canal in Sundorne and another section just west of Uffington.
Work continues on the sections we plan to re-water in Meretown and Forton, just east of Newport.
They have received a £100,000 Section 106 grant to restore the two Guillotine Locks on the Trench Arm of the canal at Apley Park and this work will commence in the autumn.
Membership of the Trust is now over 1,400.  They have also had letters of support for our project from Timothy West and Julian Glover (who will be giving a talk on his recently published book "Thomas Telford, Man of Iron" at the AGM at Wappenshall on 3 June beginning at 1100 Hrs.  Parishioners are welcome to attend - just let Bernie know so they can cater for lunch).

Village Green: Report from Wayne Thomas
A new Christmas Tree has been acquired by Dave Pye, transported by Phil Heath and planted successfully with the help of Ron Lucas on the Village Green.  Dave has been watering the tree (now known as “Phil”) on a regular basis.
The Village Green path has been successfully weeded, dusted and rolled by a great team of volunteers. Thanks were given to Dave Buswell for the loan of the roller and Carl Pavey who supplied the dust . A special mention has to be given to Ron who is a master roller.  We will continue to weed and dust on a regular basis where required.
The Mower has been serviced and had replacement blades, tyre and electrics.  It is working well with Ron and Vicky mowing.
The Village wet area has been trimmed along with fruit trees adjacent to the path.
The Constitution has been rewritten and approved by the Parish Council.
The Village Green continues to be used on a regular basis for football, Village Fete and a very successful Bonfire night.
Finance remains healthy with sufficient to cover the replacement of the mower or the purchase of any required equipment.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Archery: Report to follow at a later date.

12/2017	Neighbourhood Watch.  We are still without a Neighborhood Watch coordinator so if anyone wishes to volunteer or knows of anyone interested in the role please contact our Clerk for details

13/2017	Date of the 2018 AGM of Withington Parish Council Wednesday 16th May 2018

14/2017	Dates of the Parish Council Meetings for 2017/18
All meetings are held in the Parish Room and start at 7.30pm
	2017
	2018

	19 July
	17 January

	13 September
	14 March

	15 November
	





Minutes confirmed as correct 16th May 2018 _______________________
Chairman
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Brought Forward from 15/03/2017 £1,604.29 Brought Forward from 15/03/2017 £3,008.53

Receipts since 15/03/2017 £6,153.50 Receipts since 15/03/2017 £207.00

SALC Transparency Funding £91.80 Friends of the Green (2016/17) £22.00

Precept £6,000.00 Friends of the Green (2017/18) £185.00

Wayleave Payment £61.70

Payments Approved - 15/03/2017 £12.00 Payments Approved - 15/03/2017 £0.00

Room Hire (15/03) £12.00 None £0.00

Payments made since 15/03/2017 for approval Payments made since 15/03/2017 for approval

SALC (Year End/Audit Training) £44.00 R. Lucas (Flame Gun) £147.94

SALC (Membership) £121.26 R. Lucas (Tyre Repair) £68.51

Shropshire Council (Loan) £3,680.00

Balance Carried Forward to 10/05/2017 £3,900.53 Balance Carried Forward to 10/05/2017 £2,999.08

Payments for approval - 10/05/2017 Payments for approval - 10/05/2017

Room Hire (10/05) £12.00 None

K. Maloney - Internal Audit Fee £25.00

SALC (Local Councils Explained) £19.99

M. Timmis (External Hard Drive) £84.99

Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount:  Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

Clerk's Salary (Jun-17) Lawn Mower Maintenance

Insurance Village Green Maintenance

Electoral Fees - if applicable Lawn Mower Insurance

WITHINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Council Village Green

As at 15th March, 2017

FINANCIAL STATEMENT


